
Priceville Community Recreation Association 

Minutes 

Wednesday, November 2, 2016 

 

 The regular scheduled meeting of the Priceville Community Recreation Association 

(PCRA) was held on Wednesday, November 2, 2016 at the PCRA Building at North Park. 

 Zack Whaley, President called the meeting to order at 5:41 P.M.   

 The following members were present:  Emory Hoyle, Wendy Black, Zack Whaley, Bo 

Collins, Brent Gann, Marlon Hood, Valerie Collins, Kelly Dean, and Bo Eubanks.  Eric Aycock was 

absent. 

 Marlon Hood gave the board an update of the current basketball season.  Marlon Hood 

left the meeting. 

 Emory Holye made the motion to establish a one time purchase order coach day option 

for each sport.  The coach must have all the money for the treasurer at the time of received the 

purchase order.  Wendy Black seconded the motion.  The motion carreid with a unanimous roll 

call vote of the following:  Wendy Black-yes, Bo Collins-yes, Valerie Collins-yes, Kelly Dean-yes, 

Bo Eubanks-yes, Brent Gann-yes, Emory Hoyle-yes, Zack Whaley-yes. 

 

 Emory Holye made the motion to elect David Sharp as the 2017 Baseball 

Representative.  Wendy Black seconded the moiton.  The motion carreid with a unanimous roll 

call vote of the following:  Wendy Black-yes, Bo Collins-yes, Valerie Collins-yes, Kelly Dean-yes, 

Bo Eubanks-yes, Brent Gann-yes, Emory Hoyle-yes, Zack Whaley-yes. 

 

 Emory Hoyle made the motion to elect Patrick Dean as the 2017 Softball Representative.  

Wendy Black seconded the motion.  The motion carreid with a unanimous roll call vote of the 

following:  Wendy Black-yes, Bo Collins-yes, Valerie Collins-yes, Kelly Dean-yes, Bo Eubanks-yes, 

Brent Gann-yes, Emory Hoyle-yes, Zack Whaley-yes. 

 

 Kelly Dean made the motion to allow David Sharp, Baseball Representative, to sell one 

old pitching maching and to update the four pitching machines with a reserve of $450.00 on the 

one being sold.  Emory Holye seconded the motion.  The motion carreid with a unanimous roll 

call vote of the following:  Wendy Black-yes, Bo Collins-yes, Valerie Collins-yes, Kelly Dean-yes, 

Bo Eubanks-yes, Brent Gann-yes, Emory Hoyle-yes, Zack Whaley-yes. 

 

 Brent Gann made the motion to have the next meeting on the 1st Wednesday of each 

month at 5:30 P.M.  Bo Collins seconded the motion.  Zack Whaley then made a motion to have 

the meetings at 6 P.M.  Emory Hoyle seconded the second motion.  A roll call vote was then 



given on the second motion of the following:  Wendy Black-no, Bo Collins-no, Valerie Collins-no, 

Kelly Dean-no, Bo Eubanks-no, Brent Gann-no, Emory Hoyle-no, Zack Whaley-no.  The seconde 

motion failed.  Then a roll call vote was given on the first motion as follows:  Wendy Black-yes, 

Bo Collins-yes, Valerie Collins-yes, Kelly Dean-yes, Bo Eubanks-yes, Brent Gann-yes, Emory 

Hoyle-yes, Zack Whaley-yes. 

 

 Emory Hoyle made the motion to adjourn at 7:47 P.M.  Kelly Dean seconded the motion.  

The motion carreid with a unanimous roll call vote of the following:  Wendy Black-yes, Bo 

Collins-yes, Valerie Collins-yes, Kelly Dean-yes, Bo Eubanks-yes, Brent Gann-yes, Emory Hoyle-

yes, Zack Whaley-yes. 

 

Kelly Dean, Secretary 


